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Chairman’s Report 
 
Every year has its challenges but during this year with new Trustees and Volunteers we have 
been able to add a number of Big Band Nights and hold a couple of quizzes as before. Use of 
the Centre has been retained. 
 
In September we were unable to reach an agreement with East Hants District Council on the 
terms of a lease for Pinewood Village Hall and relinquished the management of the Hall 
back to EHDC.  
 
I am very proud of the way we are able to accommodate many groups that give essential 
support to members of the community in need. 
 
For the first time in many years we were called on as the Nominated Centre when a number 
of people had to be evacuated from their homes and the swift response was excellent 
especially as both the Manager and I were away at the time. 
 
Unfortunately, during the year our Treasurer resigned. 
 
The Statement of Financial Activities shows that an increase of revenue and careful 
budgeting together with the income from our new activities and the reduction of staff costs 
show that we had a successful year. However, this trend is not likely to continue and we 
must continue to work carefully to maintain the viability of the Centre. 
 
I would like to thank EHDC for the grants that have enabled us to carry out works. 
 
We have all worked hard to ensure that the Forest Community Centre remains open and 
available to the community. 
 
After eight years I have decided to resign from the General Committee. However I am 
willing to be a volunteer for reception work when needed should the new team be happy 
for me to do this. 
 
I thank all the Volunteers, Staff, especially Lindsay and Michael, and Fellow Trustees over 
the years for all their dedication, support and hard work in keeping the Centre at the heart 
of the community despite competition from other venues. 
 
I wish the new team to be elected all the best in the future. 
 
Thank you all. 
 
Lawrence Tristram 
Chairman 


























































